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March 17, 2022 
 
Mr. Chip Haskell 
Haley-Ward, Inc. 
1 Merchant Plaza, Suite 701 
Bangor, Maine 04401 
 
RE:      APPLICATION DEFICIENCY – Site Location of Development Act/ 
      Natural Resources Protection Act Applications  
             DEP#L-29552-26-C-N/L-29552-TG-D-N 
 
Dear Mr. Haskell:  
 
The Site Location of Development and Natural Resources Protection Act applications proposing 
to construct a pier and processing facility in Prospect, Maine, have been received and reviewed 
by the Department and are found to be unacceptable at this time.  In order to process the 
applications, the Department needs the applicant to submit the Visual Impact Assessment for 
the proposed pier and building as requested in the letter dated January 19, 2022. 
 
Please refer to Chapter 315, Assessing and Mitigating Impacts to Scenic and 
Aesthetic Uses § 7 for details on what is required in a Visual Impact Assessment.  
 
Please let the Department know if you would like to meet to discuss the project prior to 
resubmitting.  You may refile at any time with all deficiencies corrected, and substantive review 
of your application will begin at that time. 
 
Please feel free to call me at 446-1216 if you have any questions regarding your project. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Jessica M. Damon 
Licensing Manager – EMRO Office 
Bureau of Land Resources 
 


